Office of Environmental & Community Services

Box ET 1028

Cambridgeshire County Council

Castle Court, Castle Hill

Cambridge

CB3 OAP

4th September 2007

Dear Sir or Madam, 

Cambridgeshire Design Guide for Streets and the Public Realm

Thank you for consulting the HBF in respect of the above. However, please can you amend your database by replacing the following contact details with those at the bottom of this page:

The House Builders Federation

1st Floor

Byron house 

7-9 St James Street

London

SW1A 1DW

The HBF has some brief comments to make.

General:

Document Status

It is stated that the document is intended to be supplement national design guidance such as the government’s Manual for Streets, and that planning authorities will embrace its principles in future SPD at a local level.

The HBF wonders whether there is any real need for the production of this document given the production of the national Manual for Streets referred to above.

Furthermore, given that as the draft document acknowledges, it will not in itself have any planning status until it is incorporated in local DPD or SPD documents, it is unclear as to how it can currently actually be used as part of the development process. Presumably, it will be background information that applicants may or may not choose to have regard to. 

Specific matters:

1.4

It is stated that the guide has been produced in consultation with representatives of the local authorities in Cambridgeshire. It is both surprising and worrying that there is no mention of any involvement by key stakeholders (such as the development industry).

I trust that the above comments are of assistance.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region) 
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